
 
 

Customs Act 1901 

Notice under section 269ZZI 

 

Zinc Coated (Galvanised) Steel and Aluminium Zinc Coated Steel exported from the 

People’s Republic of China 

 

The Anti-Dumping Review Panel received an application from the Government of China 

in relation to zinc coated galvanised steel and aluminium zinc coated steel exported from 

the People’s Republic of China. The Government of China is seeking review of decisions 

by the Attorney-General to publish dumping notices and countervailing notices in relation 

to each of zinc coated (galvanised) steel and aluminium zinc coated steel. 

 

The Attorney-General’s decisions were published in Commonwealth of Australia 

Gazettes No C2013G01190, No C2013G01191, No C2013G01192 and No C2013G01193 

accessible at www.comlaw.gov.au. 

The goods to which these applications relate are classified to tariff subheadings 

7210.49.00 (statistical codes 55,56,57 and 58), 7212.30.00 (statistical code 61); and 

7210.61.00 (statistical codes 60,61, and 62) in Schedule 3 of the Customs Tariff Act 1995. 

The ground for review is that the decisions were not the correct or preferable decisions. 

The applicant sets out various reasons in support of this ground that include the 

following: 

 

• That the situation in the domestic markets for coated steel in China was not 

   unsuitable for determining a price for normal value purposes (ie, in WTO parlance, 

   that there was no “particular market situation” in the Chinese domestic markets) for 

   the coated steel products concerned;  

• That the Minister determines that the costs of the Chinese exporters are the costs 

   set out in their financial records, without exception; and 

• That the alleged subsidy Programs 1, 2 and 3 do not exist. 

 
The Anti-Dumping Review Panel proposes to conduct a review of these decisions. 

Interested parties may make submissions to the Panel within 30 days after the date of 

publication of this notice.  

 

Submissions may be emailed to ADRP_support@customs.gov.au, or sent by facsimile to 

(02) 6275 6784. Submissions may also be posted to the Anti-Dumping Review Panel, c/o 

Legal Services Branch, Australian Customs and Border Protection Service, 5 Constitution 

Avenue Canberra City ACT 2601. Persons wishing to make further inquiries about this 

review should telephone (02) 6275 5868. The documents on public file and a full list of 

reasons are available from www.adreviewpanel.gov.au.  

 

The reports of the original investigation are available on the Anti-Dumping Commission 

website at www.adcommission.gov.au  

 

Joan Fitzhenry 

Anti-Dumping Review Panel 


